
 
 

 

Little Granger’s 
Grange Lane Infant Academy Curriculum 

 Autumn Term Spring Term Summer Term 

Topic  
 
Main Book Driver  

Nursery 
Rhymes  

Old Macdonald  

Weather and 
Seasons  

Peekaboo in the Snow  
 

Traditional 
Tales  

Little Red Riding Hood 

All About Me 
(Health) 

Goat Goes to Playgroup 

Animals 
Monkey Puzzle  

Holidays 
Spots First Walk  

T4W Texts  
 
 

 

Row, Row, 
Row Your 

Boat 
 

Say Hello 
to the 
Snowy 

Animals   

Goldilocks 
and the 
Three 
Bears   

Is This My 
Nose?  

 

The 
Hungry 

Caterpillar  
 

Peppa 
Goes 

Campi
ng  

 

 

Head, 
Shoulders, 
Knees and 

Toes  

Santa  

 

The Three 
Little Pigs  

 

Dentist 
Trip 

 

Hippo Has 
A Hat  

 

We’re 
Going 
on a 
Bear 
hunt  

 

 

Ten Little 
Fingers  

 

Dear 
Santa 

 

The 
Gingerbre

ad Man  
 

Bathroom 
Boogie 

 

Oh Dear! 

 

Toddle 
Waddl

e   

Personal, Social & 
Emotional 
Development 
(PSED) 

-Self -
Regulation  

We will ask each child 
to bring in a photo 
from home, we will 
then display the 
photo in the home 
corner living room. 

While reading the 
book ‘Say Hello to the 
Snowy Animals’ 
explore the different 
characters and their 
friendships.  

Provide dressing up 
clothing in the role 
play area. Different 
characters from the 
fairy tales we have 
been ready. Provide 

Provide a dentist role 
play area, encourage 
children to act out 
their experiences of 
going to the dentist.  

Provide dressing up 
items from the story 
‘Hippo Has A Hat’ 
Encourage children to 
put their own dress 
up on, but also give 

Talk about 
holidays with 
whole group of 
children. Who has 
been on holiday? 
Who do you go on 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?q=https://www.amazon.co.uk/Goldilocks-Three-Bears-First-Fairy/dp/1848956835&sa=U&ved=2ahUKEwi6ssSi_L3tAhUE2uAKHfPXDU4QqoUBMAB6BAgCEAE&usg=AOvVaw0bz4WeQbF6JsOM4AjuRyfW
https://www.google.co.uk/url?q=https://www.amazon.co.uk/Very-Hungry-Caterpillar-Board-Book/dp/0241003008&sa=U&ved=2ahUKEwiCub3bg77tAhUImhQKHXPNDyUQqoUBMAB6BAgGEAE&usg=AOvVaw3sEROo1YPLH6h1tCMbf-2Q
https://www.google.co.uk/url?q=https://www.amazon.co.uk/Were-Going-Bear-Michael-Rosen/dp/0744523230&sa=U&ved=2ahUKEwjMxMiNhL7tAhW9D2MBHRhqChcQqoUBMAB6BAgEEAE&usg=AOvVaw0_tjlE4yfXX4Udm7Xncpx8
https://www.google.co.uk/url?q=https://www.amazon.co.uk/Dear-Santa-Rod-Campbell/dp/1447223810&sa=U&ved=2ahUKEwiPl_mX_L3tAhUQesAKHS6cC60QqoUBMAF6BAgSEAE&usg=AOvVaw0h0iE1CDekCXVI2YwGueoF


 
 

-Managing Self  
-Building 
Relationships  
NC Subject  

- PSHE 

This will be a 
conversation starter, 
building relationships 
between both staff 
and peers. And also 
will provided comfort 
for children to have 
pictures from home.  
  
We will encourage all 
children to explore 
the new environment, 
making choices of 
their own on what 
they would like to 
play with. We will do 
this by using 
‘choosing time.’ And a 
concrete object box.  
 
We will provide small 
group activities, 
looking at different 
nursery rhymes 
encouraging children 
to sing songs such as 
row, row, row your 
boat with one other 
peer. Building 
friendships.  
 
 
We will provide 

Talk about what they 
are doing, and how 
they might be feeling. 
Cold, Happy, Sad, ect..  
 
 
While doing 
Christmas crafts, talk 
to children about who 
is special to them. 
Who would they like 
to make Christmas 
crafts for?  
 
Provide wrapping 
paper and Christmas 
resources to 
encourage children to 
work together 
building a Santa’s 
workshop. Can they 
help each other to 
use the tape and 
wrapping paper, to 
wrap the boxes?  
 
 
During our group 
circle times, talk 
about what our 
families at home are 
doing for Christmas. 
Do they have a 

opportunities for 
children to work 
together acting out 
different parts of the 
book.  
 
 
 
Looking at the story 
goldilocks and the 3 
bears, talk about how 
the bears might be 
feeling after finding 
someone had been in 
their house. Were 
they happy, sad, 
scared ect.  
 
Make porridge in 
small groups, talking 
about when they 
might eat this at 
home. What do eat 
for breakfast? Who 
helps them with 
making breakfast at 
home?  
 

Talk about why we go 
to the dentist, and 
oral health.  
 
 
Invite health 
professional into 
school to talk to us 
about the importance 
of oral health. Build 
on relationships with 
other adults not 
usually seen around 
school.  
 
After looking at the 
‘Dentist Trip’ book, 
talk about how Peppa 
and George were 
feeling during the 
story. Peppa enjoyed 
going to the dentist, 
but how did George 
feel?  
 

Retell the story from 
the point of view of the 
caterpillar. Why was it 
so hungry? How did it 
feel after eating so 
much? 

opportunities for 
them to seek their 
own help. This might 
be asking the teacher 
or asking a peer for 
help.  
 
 
Group times talk 
about pets we have at 
home. Who looks 
after them? Do we 
help our parents to 
walk them? What 
makes our pets 
happy?  
 
 
After looking at the 
book ‘Monkey Puzzle’ 
talk about how the 
monkey was feeling 
when he couldn’t find 
his mum. Why did the 
butterfly not know 
why his mum looked 
the same as the 
monkey? Talk about 
the difference in all 
people.  

holiday with? 
What might you do 
on holiday? 
Encourage children 
to share their 
experiences with 
the group. 
Confidently 
speaking Infront of 
peers.  
 
 
Provide camping 
role play area, 
encourage children 
to use resources to 
build a pretend 
campfire, helping 
each other.  
 
 
 



 
 

musical instrument 
and different 
recourses linking to 
nursery rhymes in the 
story and music area, 
encouraging children 
to play music and sing 
songs with their 
peers.  
 
 
 

Christmas tree? What 
happens at 
Christmas?   

 

       

Physical 

- PE Skills 

- Gross Motor 
Skills  

- Fine Motor 
Skills  

NC Subject 

- PE 

- English – 
Writing 
(Handwriting) 

- PSHE 

- Science 

Provide reading 
materials in the story 
corner showing 
children how to 
handle the books. 
Turning the pages 
carefully one at a 
time.  
 
Build obstacle course 
inside and outside. 
Providing 
opportunities for 
children to build on 
confidence in a range 
of ways, such as 
slithering, shuffling, 
rolling, crawling, 
walking, running, 

Provide dressing up 
clothing with buttons, 
encouraging children 
to practice using 
them, promoting 
independence.  
 
 
Introduce the potty at 
nappy change time. 
Encourage children to 
sit on the potty when 
waiting for their 
nappy to be changed. 
 
 
 

Use large and small 
motor skills to do 
things independently, 
for example manage 
buttons and zips, and 
pour drinks 
 
 
Provided 
opportunities for 
children to practice 
using one handed 
tool, such as pouring 
their own drinks at 
snack time, using the 
scissors, and taking 
part in fine motor 
activities.  Making 
their own porridge, 
form goldilocks.  

Provided healthy 
foods for a food 
tasing activity. Talk 
about the importance 
of having a healthy 
balanced diet. Why 
do we need to stay 
healthy?  
 
 Encourage children 
to draws lines and  
circles using gross 
motor movements. 
 
Using one-handed 
tools and equipment, 
encourage children to 
makes snips in paper 
with child scissors. 
 

Encourage children to 
hold pencil between 
thumb and two 
fingers, and no longer 
using whole-hand 
grasp. 
 
 
Encourage potty 
training ready for 
going over into ‘Big 
Nursery’. 
Encourage 
independent when 
going to the toilet and 
putting on own coat 
at outdoor time.  
 
 

 
Encourage young 
children’s personal 
decision making by 
offering real 
choices – water or 
milk, for example. 
They can comment 
on how to eat 
healthily, listen to 
children’s 
responses and 
develop 
conversations 
about this. 
 
 
At meal and snack 
times, encourage 
children to try a 



 
 

jumping, skipping, 
sliding and hopping. 
 
Do ring games and 
nursey rhymes with 
actions, such as head 
shoulders knees and 
toes, Debbie do 
action songs on the 
laptop. Can children 
follow the 
instructions and 
complete the actions?  

 
May be beginning to 
show preference for 
dominant hand. 
Observe children 
while using writing 
materials, do they 
have a dominated 
hand?  
 

Talk to children about 
equipment and tools, 
explaining how they 
are to be used safely. 
 
Talk to children about 
the importance of 
eating healthily and 
brushing their teeth. 
Consider how to 
support oral health. 
For example, some 
settings use a 
toothbrushing 
programme. 
 
Heathy eating food 
tasing.  
 
 

Using the song 
‘crocodile’ by the 
learning station, do 
movement and 
movement activities. 
Copying the action 
and joining in.  

range of foods as 
they become more 
independent 
eaters. Encourage 
children to help 
with carrying, 
pouring drinks, 
cleaning and 
sorting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Communication & 
Language 

- Comprehensio
n  

- Comprehensio
n Key 
Vocabulary  

NC Subject 

- English – 
Spoken 
Language 

 
Learn each song from 
our story of the week, 
eg Head shoulders 
knees and Toes. Can 
the children join in 
with the actions? Are 
they enjoying doing 
it?  
 
 
During play 
encourage children to 

 
Leaning about 
emotions. What 
emotions might we 
feel, how are we 
feeling today. happy, 
sad, tired, angry ect.. 
 
What are our 
emotions leading up 
to Christmas? Are we 
feeling excited?  
 

 
Learn our traditional 
fairy tales, ensure the 
stories are repeated 
daily until all children 
are familiar with the 
stories.  
 
Turning the role play 
area into the 3 bears 
cottage. Encouraging 
children to act out the 
story.  

Identify familiar 
objects and 
properties for 
practitioners when 
they are described: 
Using the book ‘Is this 
my nose?’  
 
Using words such as 
‘who, what why, 
encourage children to 
extend their speech. 
Who else has a nose? 

Read the story The 
hungry Caterpillar 
every day, ensuring 
the children 
remember and 
understand the book.  
Talk about what foods 
the caterpillar ate, 
can they children 
draw pictures of the 
food they remember?  
 

Reading the book, 
‘Where going on a 
bear hunt’ ensure 
all children know 
the story, and 
encourage them to 
join in with 
repetitive rhyme.  
 
Provided mud, 
water, grass ect 
from the story. 
Talk about them, 



 
 

repeat words back to 
you. For example, if a 
child is playing in the 
home corner and 
making dinner. 
Encourage the child 
to name the object 
they are planning 
with, pan, plate, 
cooker, kettle.  

Talk about things we 
can do when we feel 
sad. How can we help 
our friends if they felt 
sad?  
 
Use creative material 
to make pictures of 
how we are feeling.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
Talk to children about 
how the bears might 
be feeling after 
goldilocks had left. 
Did they feel sad that 
the chair was broken? 
And their porridge 
had been eaten?  
How could we make 
them feel better?  
 

What else can we find 
on our face?  
 
 
 

Using who what why 
where questions, ask 
children to point to 
certain items in the 
book. ‘Who can find 
the strawberries?’ 
Where are the 
apples? What is he 
going to eat next?’  
 

for example, Mud- 
How does it feel? 
What noise does it 
make when you 
squeeze it?  
 
Talk to children 
about What 
happened in the 
story? What did 
they go through? 
Who were they 
with?   
 

Literacy 

- Reading 

- Writing 
 
NC Subject 

- English 

Looking at the 
rhymes,  
Head shoulders knees 
and toes.  
Row, Row, Row your 
boat. 
Ten Little fingers  
 
Enjoy songs and  
rhymes, tuning in and 
paying attention. 
 
 Join in with songs 
and rhymes, copying 
sounds, rhythms, 
tunes and tempo.  
 

Reading the book, 
‘Dear Santa’ daily 
until children are 
familiar with the 
story.  
 
Ask children to draw a 
picture of something 
they would like to ask 
Santa for?  
 

 
When looking at the 
traditional stories, 
talk to children about 
what their favourite 
book.   
Can we make up our 
own fairy tale?  
 
 
Ask children to draw a 
picture of their house, 
what is it built from? 
Is it built from sticks, 
straw or bricks like 
the pigs?  

 
Develop play around 
stories using props. 
Looking at the dentist 
book, provided a spot 
tray relating to it. Talk 
about the different 
items that are used in 
the book. What do we 
use them for?  
 
 

Has some favourite 
stories, rhymes, 
songs, poems or 
jingles. 
Reading the book, 
‘Hippo has a hat’ book 
at the rhyming words. 
Can the children 
remember what 
comes next?  
 
 
 
Thinking about the 
story, what was their 
favourite item of 
clothing from the 
story? Can they draw 
it for us?  

Read books about 

holidays, talk to 

the children about 

if they have been 

on holiday?  

What type of 

holiday was it, 

camping, beach, 

did they go on a 

plane or in the 

car?  

 

Ask children to 

make a picture 

showing us a 

holiday they have 



 
 

Say some of the 
words in songs and 
rhymes. 

been on, or would 

like to go on.  

Phonics 
 
See Phonics 
Progression  

 
Clapping syllables 
in names, during 
the good morning 
song. 

 

- What’s that 
sound-?  

Weather 

 

- What’s that 
sound-? 
Environmental  

 
What’s that 
sound-? 
People who help 
us 

 
 What’s that sound-?  
Animals  

 
Hiding instruments 
and listening to 
the sounds 
(guessing game)  
 

Mathematics 
Number and 
Numerical Patterns 
 
NC Subject 

- Maths 

Looking at the 10 
little fingers book, 
encourage 
children to count 
along with us.  
 
To provided farm 
insert puzzle in 
the maths area. 
Also providing 
different coloured 
pom poms and 
bowls for sorting. 
Asking questions 
to the children 
such as. Who has 
the most? Who 
has the least?  
 
Ensure we are 
singing lots of 
different number 
rhymes, 5 little 
monkeys, 

Provide a Santa’s 
workshop in the 
role plat area, 
with boxes and 
wrapping paper. 
Ask children to 
warp presents. 
‘Please can you 
wrap me 2 
presents?’ 
 
How many elves 
does it take to 
wrap?  
Is it a big present 
or small?  
 
Children to join in 
with counting 
how many 
children are in the 
class each day at 
circle time.  
 

Looking at the 
story Goldilocks 
and the three 
bears, talk about 
sizes. There was a 
big chair, medium 
chair, and a little 
chair. Ask children 
to categorise 3 
items into big, 
medium, small.  
 

Using the compare 
bares, ask children to 
organise the bears 
into small, medium, 
and large. Are they 
able to do this 
independently?  
 

Provide insert 
puzzles, and other 
fine motor skills 
activities.   

- Threading 
activities 

- Posting  

- Playdoh  

- Building with 
small blocks 

- Using scissors  
 
 
Comparing amounts- 
Introduce children to 
the song hot cross 
buns. When giving out 
the hot buns each 
time ask, ‘how many 
buns to I have left?’ 
How many buns do 
you have?’  

 
After looking at the 
book, ‘Monkey Puzzle’ 
talk about the 
different animals we 
met along the way. 
Some were small, 
some were big. Can 
we put them into 
height order?  
 
Provided obstacle 
course that children 
can climb through, 
over and under.  
 

Count the total 
number of foods that 
were eaten by the 
caterpillar. How many 
of these were fruit / 

 
Using different 
materials, ask 
children to build a 
going on a bear 
hunt obstacle 
course.  What 
could we use for 
the river? How do 
we get around it?  
Do we go over, or 
under?  
 
How many times is 
‘toddle waddle’ 
written in the 
story? How many 
times is ‘flip flop’ 
written? 



 
 

1,2,3,4,5 once I 
caught a fish 
alive.  

vegetable / contained 
meat etc? 

 
 
 
 

Understanding the 
World 

-Past and 
Present  
-People, 
Culture and 
Communities 
The Natural 
world 

NC Subject 

- History 

- Geography 

- Science 

- RE 

- Computing 

 
Encourage children to 
explore the outdoor 
environment. Can 
they: 

- Jump in puddles 

- Look for worms 
and mini beast. 

- Walk through tall 
grass.  

Provide mini beast 
spot tray inside.  
 
Role Play areas:  
Head Shoulders Knees 
and Toes: Baby 
Doctors Role Play. 
Who might work at 
the baby doctors? 
Old Macdonald: Farm 
Role Play: Who works 
on the farm? What 
might they do?  

 
Looking at the season 
Winter, talk about 
what we might need 
when going outside?  
What is the weather 
like?  
Do we need wellies or 
boots?  
Do we need hats, 
scarves and gloves?  
Why do we need 
these?  
 
 

 
Families- Looking at 
different families.  
Papa Pigs Family  
Waffle the wonder 
dog’s family.  
 
Who lives at your 
house? Can you draw 
a picture of your 
family?  
 
 
Ask the children to 
draw a picture of all 
the people who are 
special to them. Why 
are they special to 
them?  

 
People who help us. 
 
Looking at different 
job roles, and people 
who help us.  
-Police  
-Doctors  
- Nurse  
- Teacher  
Provide dressing us 
resources in the role 
play area.  
Doctor’s role play 
area.  
 
What job would you 
like to do when you 
grow up?  
 
 

 
After looking at the 
book Monkey Puzzle, 
talk to the children 
about the characters 
in the book. Why does 
the butterflies’ babies 
not look at her? 
  
Looking at different 
animals and where 
you might find them.  
Pigs, cows, sheep on 
the farm. 
Tigers, monkeys, in 
the jungle.  
Talk about the 
different 
environments they 
live in.  
 

Sort the foods that the 
caterpillar eats, in 
different ways. Which 
ones are healthy / 

 
Holidays. 
Looking at 
different places 
you can go on 
holiday.  
-Camping  
-Beach  
- Caravan  
 
Talk about where 
they children 
might have been 
with their families.  
What was the 
weather like? 
What type of 
clothing did they 
need?  



 
 

unhealthy? Which are 
processed / 
unprocessed? 

 

Expressive Arts & 
Design  
-Creating with 
Materials 
-Being Imaginative 
and Expressive 
 

NC Subject 

- Art and Design  

- Design 
Technology 

- Music 

Using the song basket 
and other concrete 
objects, introduce 
familiar nursery 
rhymes. Talk about 
the people in the 
rhymes. Eg humpty 
dumpty, what do we 
think he looks like? 
Can we draw pictures.  
 
Talk to children about 
their favourite 
nursery rhymes, can 
we make up our own 
songs?  
 
Introduce Debbie 
Doo, can we copy the 
actions. Do the 
children enjoy 
dancing and joining 
in.  
 
Looking at the body- 
Draw around each 
child, ask them to 
draw on their own 

Introduce Christmas 
songs. Can we shake 
our musical 
instruments in time to 
the music?  
 
Using different 
resources and 
materials to make 
Christmas crafts.  
 
  
Can we use the smart 
board to call Santa? 
 
Writing a whole class 
email to Santa about 
what we have been 
leaning at school.   
 
Using the Awe and 
wonder basket 
provided different 
items daily for 
children to explore 
using all their senses. 
For example, 
pinecones in the box. 

Introduce on the 
smartboard, Debbie 
and Friends fairy 
tales.  
 
 
Using different 
materials, can 
children make their 
own house picture.  
Will they use, straw or 
twigs. Will they use 
paint to make a brick 
affect?  
 
 
Turning the role play 
area into the 3 bears 
cottage, do the 
children act out the 
story, or make up 
their own?  

Introduce musical 
instruments into our 
song time. Can we 
play them in time to 
the music?  
 
 
On the smart board, 
look at the different 
sounds that relate to 
people who help us.  
-Police car 
-Air ambulance  
- Fire engine  
   
Provide doctors role 
play. Do the children 
act out their own 
experiences?  
 
 
 

Introduce children to 
the song ‘there was a 
crocodile’ from the 
learning station on 
the smartboard. Do 
they join in with the 
actions?  
 
 
Ensure the home 
corner is a familiar 
living space. Do 
children act out their 
home life?  
 
 
Using different 
creative resources, 
can the children make 
their own picture of 
the jungle.  

Provide camping 
resources in the 
outdoor area. 
Pretending to 
make a campfire, 
sleep in a tent and 
sleeping bag.  
 
 
Looking at 
different pictures 
we can find on the 
smartboard, at 
different places we 
can go on holiday.  
Allow children to 
pick their favourite 
and make their 
own holiday 
picture.  
-Sand picture 
- outdoor 
materials for 
camping ect.  



 
 

features, can they 
name their body 
parts?  

Talk about, how it 
feels, how it smells, 
what does it look like 
etc.  

Celebrations/Festi
vals  

Harvest (Late Sept/Oct)  
Halloween (Oct) 
Bonfire night (Nov) 
Diwali (Nov) 
Children in need (Nov) 
Hanukah (Dec) 
Christmas (Dec) 

Chinese New Year (Feb)  
Valentine’s Day (Feb)  
Pancake Day (Feb) 
World Book Day (Mar) 
Comic relief (Mar) 
Mother’s Day (Mar)  
Easter (Apr) 

Ramadan (May) 
Father’s Day (Jun) 
Sports Day (Jul) 
 

 


